
 

 

  

Important Notice to Members of Local 95 New York City Head Start Members Who 

Participate in the Head Start Sponsoring Board Pension Program 

 

March 11, 2022 

 

Dear Local 95 HSSBC Pension Participant:  

This is to advise you that during the middle of this month you will be receiving another funding 

notice from the Head Start Sponsoring Board Council (HSSBC) of the City of New York.  This 

required legal notice is being sent to you because the HSSBC is still behind in its quarterly 

contributions to your pension plan.  This is similar to the previous notices you have received in 

the past.   

Do not be alarmed when you receive this notice.  Legally, this notice must be sent to you each 

quarter until the required pension contributions are made on a timely basis.  However, as you 

should know, the attorney for the HSSBC has represented that the contributing Agencies are 

expected to catch up with their required funding with the recent increase in the pension 

contribution amount in the near future.  Until the Agencies are making their required quarterly 

contributions in a timely manner, you can expect to continue to receive these funding notices 

each quarter until the contributions are up-to-date. 

Should you have any questions regarding this matter please contact the Head Start Sponsoring 

Board Council of the City of New York, Inc., at 1120 Avenue of the Americas, 4th Floor, New  

  

In Solidarity,  

Linda McPherson 

Linda McPherson – President, Local 95 Head Start Employees, District Council 37, AFSCME 

 


